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 CHERRY CHATTER COMMITTEE NEXT CC MEETING

ANZAC Day Service
A reminder to all residents that there will 
be an ANZAC Day service at the Cher-
ry Gardens Soldiers Memorial Gardens 
at 8.30am, on 25th April, followed by a 
breakfast and community get together at 
the Memorial Hall. With this year being 
the 100 year anniversary of the Gallipoli 
landing we hope that residents will come 
along and share in this remembrance ser-
vice and community event. Part of our 
service remembers those local men that 
made the ultimate sacrifi ce. Hope to see 
you there.

RAINFALL REPORT
Rainfall for December 2014 14.2
Rainfall for December 2013 31.6
Average Rainfall December 40.6

To end December 2014  769.8
To end December 2013  892.8
Average to end December 920.7

Rainfall for January 2015 48.0
Average Rainfall for January 27.9
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On Wednesday March 11th the
Cherry Chatter and Cherry

Gardens Community Association have 
their AGM at the Cherry Gardens Hall.

Now I know that the very thought of an 
AGM sounds boring and scary but I can 
assure you that the Cherry Chatter is not 
like that. We start the evening at 7.30 with 
drinks and nibbles and a chance to chat 
with the current committee and others 
that come along.

The business part of the evening starts 
at 8.00pm and will be followed by a com-
mittee meeting to put together the next 
edition of the Cherry Chatter.

As we head towards our 25th year of 
publishing the local Cherry Gardens 
newsletter we are seriously looking at our 
viability, at the interest level from locals 
and how we can continue to be relevant 
as the world changes from print copy to 
online media. If you would like to be a part 
of the Cherry Chatter family and give us 
your advice and maybe help in this pro-
cess then we would love to hear from you.
Coming along to the AGM to see what 
we do and to see if you feel comfortable 
with us would be a great start. We are a 
no pressure team that enjoys each other’s 
company. If you would like to do some-
thing for our local community then the 
Cherry Chatter could be what you are 
looking for. Give me a call to discuss or 
come along and meet us. My phone num-
ber is 0417865044 (Don).
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 Chair  Don Watton
 Deputy Chair Bill Semple

 Editorial Team: Don Watton, Paul Heck
 Secretary Bev Watton
 Treasurer/Ads Margaret Macks - pmcmacks@bigpond.net.au
 Newsletter Vicki Kirss 83882261, Paul Heck 0410470309
 Postal Address: 409 Cherry Gardens Rd., Cherry Gardens SA 5157
 CC email address: cherrychatter@yahoo.com
 Website: http://cherrychatter.org.au

Next meeting will be held on Wednesday 
AGM March 11th at the the Hall.
Articles to be received 5th of each month



PLEASE TAKE NOTE:-
Opinions and articles printed in the Cherry Chatter are not necessarily 
shared by all members of the Cherry Chatter Committee.
NOTE – The Cherry Chatter Committee will not approve any controversial 
article for publishing unless the name and address of the author is supplied.

MARCH
 Trina Howlett 
 Matthew Linn   
 Rachel Pillar 
 Chris Crichton 
 Kelsey Tarabini   
 Jennifer Meister 
 Kathy Meister 
 Abigail Weir
 Daniel Smith

HAPPY BIRTHDAYS
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GEORGE’S GARDENING
SUGGESTIONS

March is the time to purchase Spring 
bulbs - get in early to get the best 
range.
Trim your Agapanthus of all the spent 
fl ower heads.
Sow sweet peas into well prepared 
soil ( traditionally St. Patricks day - 17 
March )
Fertilize lawns just before it is about 
to rain or water it in.
Plant winter veggies  - seeds of cauli-
fl ower, broccoli, kale and salad greens 
into punnets, and carrots and swedes 
direct into soil and keep damp.
Continue to harvest veggies to en-
courage continued cropping.

This month watering is VERY im-
portant. Don’t wait until plants are 
stressed before you water. Replenish 
mulch if it is thinning in places. Water 
under the mulch if possible. Still water 
if we have rain (unless we are lucky 
enough to have a downpour) Try to 
complete your watering early in the 
morning. The middle of summer is not 
a good time to be transplanting unless 
you are confi dent of several cooler 
days.

Meetings are held at the Uniting 
Church meeting room, 87 Hicks 

Hill Road Cherry Gardens at 7.30pm 
usually on the 2nd Monday of the 
month. Other excursions and garden 
visits occur on an ad-hoc basis.
Supper is provided and we have lucky 
door prizes.
Visitors are most welcome.
Contacts are:- Ray 8383-6011 or 
Shirley 0403 801 916

PROGRAM 2015
Our TOMATO CHALLENGE is on 
this night - so bring along your best 
tomatoes.
Next meeting on March 16 our speak-
er will be Merilyn Kuchel who has had 
a long association with Open Gardens 
Australia, is a media presenter and ed-
ucator. Her topic will be “Designing 
and planting a Mediterranean garden”

GARDEN CLUB

Pilates and Fitness Classes
Kris Filsell – Classes Wednesday 
7.30 pm at the Cherry Gardens CFS.  
Bring 2 towels, a mat (if you have 
one) and wear socks.  First class if 
free.   Phone or email for enquir-
ies on 8370 3712, 0438 826 551 or 
klgf@adam.com.au.

ADVERTISERS

Remember to check out what’s on at 
the Coromandel Community Centre by 
visiting their website:
www.communitywebs.org/Coromandel-
CommunityCentre/ 
For information on Coromandel Valley 
history, events and more, go to;
www.coroalive.org.au,  Trevor Con-
lon - Ph 8270-5686 or David Wyatt Ph 
8270-4400

COMMUNITY NEWS

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE
Cherry Gardens: Michael (Mike) Deare, Ph 83882185
   648 Cherry Gardens Road
Coromandel East:  Mrs. Vicki Hayman - Ph 83707883
   Baldev Singh Dhaliwal - Ph 83705048, Mob 0411 113 331
Aberfoyle Park:   Bob Such Offi ce Mon, Wed, Fri - 11 to 12
   2 to 4 only Phone Ph. 8270 5122
Blackwood:   Darren of Kruse Legal - Ph 82781779

JP’s work at no charge, so please call fi rst to book an appointment

Community Notice
Recreation Ground AGM

The Recreation Ground committee 
is responsible for the overall manage-
ment of the facilities at the oval for 
all the sports clubs. The AGM is on 
March 18th, at 7-30pm and all posi-
tions are up for election. This year the 
president is retiring, so we need a new 
president. 
All residents and members of the pub-
lic are welcome. The clubs have been 
very successful and there has been a 
considerable investment in the facili-
ties in the lead up to the new football 
and netball seasons. Now is an excit-
ing time for our clubs and the recre-
ation ground in general and if you are 
interested in being involved and a part 
of the club come along and join in.

Thank you to our regular and new 
monthly advertisers. Without you our 
newsletter would not exist.
To view our advertisements online, 
please go to:
http://cherrychatter.wordpress.com/
advertisers-support-those-who-sup-
port-us/

Condolences
The Cherry Gardens community ex-
tends our deepest sympathy to the 
family and friends of Jacob Murphy 
who was tragically killed in a car ac-
cident opposite the Cherry Gardens 
Hall in January. “Forever young, forev-
er loved, forever a brother, son and 
friend to many”



Greeting Fellow Equines and Horse 
Owners! Hope everyone had a 

lovely carrotty munchy Christmas and 
New Year.

I always count on getting a few extra 
carrots over the festive season – I’m 
pretty sure they won’t put any weight 
on me! My owners have managed to 
keep my weight down to just under 
500kg. My regime is to be yarded 
overnight all year round now to keep 
things under control, plus I am ridden 
at least 3 days per week. Not extra 
hard, but enough to keep everything 
‘ticking over’. By having regular atten-
tion my owners are able to keep an 
eye on any changes in my physique. 
I must say that I enjoy the attention 
anyway, it’s great to hear my owner 
telling me what a handsome person I 
am – does wonders for the ego! We 
equines are social creatures by nature 
and we do crave that interaction with 
not only our paddock mates, but our 
human carers. It helps to keep us re-
laxed and gives us something extra to 
look forward to during the day. What 
we love especially is that scratch at 
the withers (we do it to each other 
in the paddock), but if there is a hu-

man handy, that will do too. ‘Good 
Boy’ followed by a wither scratch is 
especially rewarding. It actually lowers 
our heart rate, so when being ridden, 
if we get something right, it’s great to 
be rewarded in this way. When we re-
lax, then we even perform better too. 
So it’s a win-win for horse and rider 
and so easy to do.

Hope you all have your fi re action 
plans in place for this summer. I know 
this was mentioned in the last arti-
cle, just consider this as a reminder! 
Check gear for dryness and splitting 
and discard anything looking suss. Try 
to store gear in a reasonably cool 
area – please not a tin shed or the car 

boot. Synthetic gear, including saddles 
with fi breglass trees do not store well 
in hot places. The tree can be perma-
nently warped if kept in such condi-
tions. Saddles should be laid horizon-
tally on a saddle rail/rack, or if on the 
fl oor, stand saddle on the pommel 
with cantle uppermost. Do not lay fl at 
on the fl oor. Bridles should hang on 
a round shape such as an old baked 
bean tin or proper hanger (from 
Horseland or Bonnetts) so that the 
headpiece doesn’t get a sharp bend in 
it. Have an inventory of all horse gear 
in case of fi re. In fact, keep a couple 
of copies say on the computer and a 
hard copy at work or in the car. Do-
ing an inventory is also a good way 
of sorting through exactly what you 
do have and need and what you don’t 
want or don’t need (a bit scary really). 
At least you will be prepared for most 
eventualities.

Looking forward to a rewarding and 
enjoyable New Year. Any horsey que-
ries, please direct them through edi-
tor, Cherry Chatter. 
Happy munching to all
Hamish. xxx

OVER THE STABLE DOOR

Cherry Gardens CFS 
has been quite busy 

since the last issue of the Cherry 
Chatter was published. The Fire Dan-
ger Period has well and truly kicked 
off with the fi res in the lower north, 
early on, a number of fi res on the 
Fleurieu Peninsula and then the really 
major fi re at Sampson Flat. The Cher-
ry gardens CFS Brigade did a total of 
six 12 hours shifts, to that incident 
with a full crew each time, starting 
on the Friday night, through Saturday 
and Sunday, day and night shifts, with 
a break on the Monday and Tues-
day (when interstate crews provided 
some much needed relief) before go-
ing out again on the Wednesday, ahead 
of the change that brought the very 
welcome and relieving rain.

It has been a major task to ensure that 
we had enough available crew back 
here to be able to deal with any po-
tential local incidents while still being 

able to respond crews to the Sampson 
Flat fi re. Our local Air Support crews 
were also kept busy, as they too were 
providing back up and support.

I would like to thank all of the Cherry 
Gardens CFS members for all of their 
great effort and work, as well as ac-
knowledge the very warm and gener-
ous support that so many community  
people have shown us throughout the 
fi re and since. We really appreciate it.

One thing I would like to highlight is 
that we have, once again, been lucky 
that we were not directly impacted 
by the devastating Sampson Flat fi re, 
so take this as a well intended omen 
that you need to be prepared and stay 
prepared for bushfi res in the Adelaide 
Hills and do not become complacent. 
Preparation for bushfi res is not some-
thing that you can do on the day and 
is not something that is done on just 
one day in the year ahead for the Fire 

CFS NEWS
a
F

danger Period.

We have had a range call-outs since 
Sampson Flat, some minor and some 
quite tragically signifi cant, but all of 
them are keeping us on our toes.

I would also like to take the oppor-
tunity to welcome those of you from 
our community who have answered 
the call and have come along to in-
quire about joining the Cherry Gar-
dens CFS Brigade as we are always 
keen to have new local members.

If you’re interested in lending your 
support and thinking of becoming a 
member of your local CFS Brigade 
then just come along on a Monday 
night and take a look, no obligation, 
from 7pm onwards.  All welcome.

Paul Heck
Captain, Cherry Gardens CFS
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CHURCH NEWS
Community Carols were a great success.
This year the attendance at the Community Carols 
was 111 which, was a goodly number given the size 
of the population of Cherry Gardens. With the 
support of Onkaparinga City we had the funds to 
present Old Mac Donald’s small animal farm. Their 
Farm has small animals that have been selected to 
cope with patting and being cuddled. Feedback was very positive and probably  
contributed it to the rise in numbers for 2014 Carols.
The Community Carols has an aim of encouraging local talent and this year 
Lucas Hails sang to the Children in the Tableau of the Nativity scene a song that 
he composed. Lynette Whellan and John Pemberthy played the oboe and piano 
respectively an instrumental arrangement of “Away in a manger” and “Have 
yourself a very merry Christmas“ which was made popular by Judy Garland. 
The Cherry Gardens men’s poetry group” read “The fi re at Ross’s farm” writ-
ten by Henry Lawson which is a great story. There was some fun in a power 
point presentation that was done by Llewellyn Hails prodded by his mother. It 
was based on the twelve days of Christmas song and each day was about the 
activities in the Cherry Gardens Community with a funny slide representing 
each, like the Cherry Gardens Club clubbing!

The Mayor Lorraine Rosenberg 
gave a greeting to the audience 
and in the light of the terrorist 
attack in Sydney and the mur-
der of four children in Queens-
land, which can be overwhelm-
ing sad, said that there is good 
in community and organizations 
like the CFS, sporting clubs, and 

church etc. are the glue of society and they generate friendship, happiness and 
hope. She instanced that individuals can lift our spirits as well an example was 
that a Cycle shop owner gave 15 new bicycles to the Mayor’s Christmas Appeal.
Max Winter gave a mini talk about Peace not the peace that comes after wars 
but the peace that Jesus gives which is the best peace for living happy and fruit-
ful lives.
We thank Onkaparinga City, the Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall and the Cher-
ry Chatter for their kind support.

Cherry Gardens celebrating community and family life
A session is being held to discuss opportunities for initiatives that celebrate 
community and family life in the Cherry Gardens area.

Tuesday 10 March 2015
6–7.30pm

Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall
Light supper provided

We are seeking ideas from community members and local groups for a local 
family friendly event in 2015.  From this session a working group will be estab-
lished to assisting in the planning and delivery of an initiative that celebrates and 
highlights the strengths of the Cherry Gardens area. This will be supported by 
a City of Onkaparinga, Community Development Offi cer.

To register your interest or for more information please contact Ali Hilton, 
Community Development Offi cer - Youth on 0400 279 328 or alihil@onkapa-
ringa.sa.gov.au

COUNCIL NEWS

We have had signage erected on the 
new Eastern wall of the Hall, to pro-
mote the Hall and provide a phone 
number for bookings. It is the Com-
mittee’s hope that this will raise 
awareness of the Hall.

* * * * * * * *
Newly elected State Government 
member for Fisher, Nat Cook, has in-
dicated that she would like to hold an 
information / feedback session at the 
Hall with local people. We are aiming 
for the 22 April, and will provide more 
information in the next edition of the 
Cherry Chatter.

Spotlight on Cherry Gardens

The City of Onkaparinga is currently 
conducting a review of the 20 Com-
munity Halls in the Council area. (The 
Cherry Gardens Hall is one of 4 not 
owned by the Council, but we receive 
an annual grant.) I have received a 
number of survey forms, along with 
reply paid envelopes.
If you would like to participate, please 
call me on 0433 656 803 and I will ar-
range to get a form to you. The forms 
were to be returned to Council prior 
to 27th February, but we have been 
given an extension to Friday 13th 
March. All responses must be received 
at Council by that date.
Alternatively, you can complete the 
survey online at: http://onkaparinga.
opinio.net/s?s=1231
Bill Semple
Chair

HALL NEWS

CHERRY GARDENS

MEMORIAL HALL FOR HIRE
Available for hire for all functions, 
meetings & social occasions
Very reasonable rates
For bookings and more informa-
tion phone 8270-2232
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CRICKET NEWS
The cricket season is past the halfway mark and so far all is going to plan, well 
except for the rain on Saturdays!! Our A Grade are sitting 2nd on the ladder 
and looking strong for a fi nals appearance. The C Grade is just outside the top 
4 due to a couple of unlucky results including a tie, and two losses that came 
down to the fi nal over.

The real positive for the club has been the inclusion of an Under 10 team in the 
T20 Blast program. A Cricket Australia initiative, being run on Monday nights 
involves teams from all the Hills clubs with mini games, skill games, live music, 
food, etc. It really is a tremendous atmosphere out there and the kids have a 
‘blast’. 

On Sunday 1st Feb we held our annual Crackers Cup, a 20/20 game between 
the Cricket and Footy clubs held in honour of the late David ‘Crackers’ Pole. 
As always it was a great day, with music, food, drinks and we were treated to an 
awesome game. Coming down to the last ball the cricket team needed a 4 to tie 
the scores up but fell just short handing the footballers back to back victories 
and tying the ledger up at 3 a piece. 
We also have a club reunion for the 2004/2005 premierships and also anyone 
who has ever played for the club. This is being held on 7th March 2015 at 7pm 
at the club. Contact Andy on 0414754415 for details. 

FOOTBALL NEWS
Well season 2015 is fast approaching for the football teams and it looks set to 
be another exciting year ahead. 
The senior program is out on the track already and Jars has the boys clocking 
up the miles. A few new faces join our squad including Cameron Hitchcock 
formerly of Port Power. 
Our junior teams haven’t quite started yet but we did have our Registration 
Day on Sun Feb 15th at 5pm at Ironbank Cherry Gardens Oval. We cater for 
Under 9s through to 17s so come along and get a feel for what a great family 
club we are. There will be senior players there on the day to take the kids 
through some drills and fun games. 
Off the fi eld, our brand new weights shed is so very close to being complete 
with the fi nishing touches being applied. A big BIG thanks to the Cherry Chat-
ter who donated some money which allowed us to purchase a complete set of 
weights. I’m sure we will all put them to great use. 
To keep in touch with all that’s going on at the club, visit our website www.
ironbankfootball.com.au and like us on Facebook – ‘Ironbank Cherry Gardens 
Football Club’

NETBALL CLUB NEWS
Ironbank Cherry Gardens are a Club 
of Excellence
Congratulations to Ironbank Cherry 
Gardens Netball Club from the Hills 
Netball Association, who were an-
nounced as the winner of the 2014 
Club Excellence Award at the recently 
held Netball SA council meeting.

The Club Excellence Award is award-
ed annually and is based on a particu-
lar Club’s performance in an Affi liated 
Association.  Points are awarded for 
premiership wins in particular grades 
and for the number of coach accred-
itations and umpire badges gained 
during the year.  Ironbank Cherry 
Gardens Netball Club received a sub-
stantial cash prize for winning this 
award and their efforts in promoting 
club excellence within their Club are 
to be commended.

Pre season training for seniors 17’s 
and 15’s is now well under way.
Senior trials have been held, and jun-
ior trials are being held on Sunday 
15th march
17’s and 15’s 10am to 11.30am
13’s and 11’s 11.45 to 1pm
 
We will again be holding a senior net-
ball carnival on Saturday 11th april
 
We still have some vacancies – espe-
cially in our 9 and unders
New players are encouraged to come 
out

Ironbank Cherry Gardens Tennis Club
The Ironbank Cherry Gardens Tennis Club is greatly saddened by the loss of one of its players, Jacob Murphy, as a result 
of a car accident. Jacob was a much loved and well respected member of the club. He will be missed by all members, 
especially the Div.1 boy’s team with which he played for four seasons. Our sincere condolences go to Chris, Tresche, 
Ethan and Oscar.
In remembrance of Jacob, the Club will have a perpetual trophy in his name which will be awarded to a junior who 
demonstrates the same values as Jacob did both on and off the court.
Our 2014/15 Saturday season is now nearing completion with most of the teams still a chance to make the fi nals. We 
wish all the players the best of luck for the remainder of the minor round and also for those teams that do end up 
making the. It will be good experience for our new juniors playing in the mixed Under 10 competition and are currently 
sitting in 3rd position. Our other teams competing this season are Boys Div1 (5th), Boys Div3 (4th), Girls Div3 (4th), 
Senior Doubles Div1 (3rd) & Senior Doubles Div3 (3rd). We also have 5 teams playing Hills Tennis summer mixed night 
competition on Tuesday & Wednesday nights with mixed results. All teams are having a good enjoyable hit in what is 
generally a fairly social competition. 
If anyone is after information about our club or tennis in the hills please contact our President Graham Bate 8270 3041, 
Secretary Phil Battersby 0417 215 647 or e-mail the club at ibcg@bigpond.com

LOCAL SPORT NEWS
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The following edited article was taken from the abc.net.au/adelaide website 
and presented here by permission of the ABC 
Sampson Flat bushfi re wildlife cared for by an army of volunteers near Adelaide
891 ABC Adelaide By Brett Williamson 

Hundreds of volunteers and not-for-profi t organisations have banded to-
gether to care for the large number of native animals injured in the recent 

bushfi res near Adelaide.
For one volunteer, 21-year-old Di Pearson, it was a case of fi nishing her role 
fi ghting the fi re with the Lobethal Country Fire Service (CFS) crew then going 
straight into the ranks of the South Australian Veterinary Emergency Manage-
ment (SAVEM) teams to help affected animals.
“There was basically nothing left at the areas where we were going out to at 
the start, no feed left, no boughs left for any of the koalas.” The site is a lunar 
landscape of grey ash and the charred trunks of burnt trees. 
By the time they were allowed access, many of the injured animals were in such 
poor condition that the only option was to humanely euthanize the severe 
cases on location.
Fellow SAVEM volunteer and operator of the Minton Farm Animal Rescue 
Centre, Bev Langley, said koalas were the hardest hit. “The koalas were just sit-
ting there suffering, and there was no way of relieving that without putting them 
out of their misery. “It was just too cruel to keep them going,” Ms Langley said.
 
Hope was found within every untouched corridor they discovered within the 
fi re grounds, with a collection of animals sheltering in unburnt patches. “Wheth-
er the CFS dropped some stuff out of a plane or whether they squirted the 
grass so they had somewhere to go; they were not burned at all,” Ms Langley 
said.
Local vets and medical centres have been quick to donate excess goods to 
the rescue centre. “I think it has brought the best out in a lot of people,” Ms 
Langley said.

VOLUNTEERS PROVIDING PRIMARY CARE

For Ms Pearson and 
Ms Langley, the days 

since the Sampson Flat 
bush-fi res began have 
been fi lled with search-
ing the grounds for in-
jured wildlife and caring 
for two orphaned kan-
garoos and two baby 
possums.

As part of another vol-
untary role, this time 

with the Minton Farm Animal Rescue Centre, Ms Pearson is currently caring 
for fi ve possums and one kangaroo, with a second kangaroo now in her care 
from the Sampson Flat fi res. Two possums and a joey would remain in the care 
of the rescue centre until their conditions improved.

Ms Langley said the older possum was beginning to thrive, but the younger of 
the two was suffering from the affects and stress of the fi re. “The burns are 
healing beautifully, but in herself, the stress of it has taken a toll.” She was con-
fi dent both would recover and would be relocated to an area close to where 
they were found when they are healthy.

The joey was recovering well, with 
burns to her rear legs healing, but 
was unlikely to be released due to its 
young age and the likelihood it would 
not be able to integrate into a new 
mob. “It is very a big responsibility to 
do the right thing by that animal,” Ms 
Langley said.

Now you can easily donate using
Paypal on our website sponsorship 

page! Look for us on Facebook!
Or our Bank SA BSB 105078

Account 056591840.
Website: www.mintonfarm.org

Email: mintonfarm@adam.com.au
455 Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry 

Gardens, SA, 5157
Ph 8270-1169 Mob 0422 938 439

Fax 8270-6546

MINTON FARM
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HORSE STABLES & SHEDS 

 Extensions & Alterations. 

  Steelwork. 

  Repairs to: Roofs, Gutters, Stockyards. 

  Site - Welding. 

  Concrete Tank Roofs. 

  Carports & Verandahs. 
 

Lance Hart 
 

Phone (08) 8388-3516 /FAX (08) 8388-3716 

Mobile: 0411 551 750 
LIC NO BLD: 165324 

 

 



 

 

 

 
" ESTABLISHED 1953 " 

 
QUALITY JEWELLERY MANUFACTURERS 

  
Our Workshop is on Site. 

Jewellery can be Handmade to your Specifications 
By one of our 4 Qualified Craftsmen.  

 
JEWELLERY REPAIRS and REMODELLING 

ESTATE & ANTIQUE JEWELLERY BOUGHT & SOLD 
INSURANCE VALUATIONS and QUOTATIONS 

WATCH REPAIRS - Swiss and Japanese 
 

We have been Servicing Country Clients for 3 Generations. 
Come and see us at: 103 JETTY ROAD, GLENELG, SA. 

(We are open 6 days a week) 
 

Contact us: by Email: wishartjewellers@bigpond.com 
Phone: (08) 8295 1345 Fax: (08) 8376 0160 

www.wishartjewellers.com.au 
 

 

David J O'Ryan 
 

Painting & Decorating 
 

 
 

Interior / Exterior Painting 
  

Paper Hanging & 
Stripping 

 

Free quotes anytime 
 

No job too big or small 
 

Phone 8278-4364 
Mobile 0415 347 329 

 

djopainting@hotmail.com 
 

Lic No BLD201369 

 

 

CHRIS'S GARDENING 
SERVICE 

 
*  LANDSCAPING       * PRUNING   
* TREE LOPPING       * WEEDING   
* GUTTER CLEANING     * LAWN 

MOWING  * WHIPPER SNIPPING. * 

ESTABLISHING VEGETABLE GARDENS 

AND FRUIT TREES.     * INSTALLING 

RAINWATER TANKS AND STORM WATER 

PIPES AND   
* FENCING RURAL AREAS 

 

Phone: 0415 842 374 
 

 
 

Commercial - Domestic - Events - Hospitality – Rural 

Plumbing  -  Gas Fitting  -  Roofing & Guttering 
 

Commercial Fit Out * Complete Bathroom Renovations * Drain Cleaning (electric & jetting) 

* Hot Water * Programmed Maintenance * Pumps 

Rain & Mains Water Replacement & Repairs * Septic & Sewer Replacement 

 

Call Brett  M: 0438 314 122  (24hrs/7days)  or 8270 8766 (B/H) 

Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry Gardens.       BLD 211915 / PGE 7292 
 

mailto:djopainting@hotmail.com
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CONVEYANCER 
 

PROPERTY SETTLEMENTS 

LAND DIVISIONS 

PRIVATE CONTRACTS 
FAMILY TRANSFERS 

COMMUNITY APPLICATIONS 

 
If you sell or transfer your property to another 

owner  
 

Contact   
 

JUNE HOSKIN 
 

CONVEYANCER  
 

Phone (08) 8221-5225 
Mobile 0417 871 607 

 

Use local business 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

"Your Ultimate Toolbox!" 
.Trailers  .Party Hire  .Heavy Duty Lawnmowers 

.Garden Equipment  .Mulchers  .Lawn 

Maintenance Equipment  .Portable Toilets  .Plate 
Vibrators  .Rollers  .Concrete Mixers  .Rotary 

Hoes  .Hole Diggers  .Horse Floats  .Dingo Mini 
.Diggers and much more…… 

 


 

76 Main Rd, Blackwood. Ph: 8370-2488 
 

 

BLACKWOOD 

HIRE 
 

8370 2488 
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GRAIN & FODDER 

Stock Feeds – Pet Food  

POL Chooks – Grains & Seeds 

Pea Straw – Lucerne Hay 

Cereal Hay 

Animal Health Products – 

Rural Merchandise 

Garden Products –  Fertilisers 
 

432 Main Rd, Coromandel 
Valley 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Ph.   08 8270 2173 

 Fax. 08 8270 6061 

 

 

www.neds.net.au 
 

GIFT • HOME • DÉCOR 
 

Proudly owned and operated by two 
Cherry Gardens families 

 
 

 

Open 6 days 
Closed 

Mondays 
 

 
 

Council Enquiries 8384-0666 
 

THALASSA WARD 
 

Your Local Councillors 

Cr Martin Bray : 8383 6207 

Cr Brian Nankivell : 0409 301 151 

Cr Darryl Parslow : 0408 847 293 

Cr Marion Themeliotis : 0413 747 351 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.neds.net.au/
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STEVE BOWDEN 
 

Outdoor Home Improvements 
 

Builders Lic No. RL23784 
 

* Pergolas 
* Carports 
* Timber Decks 
* Verandahs 

 
RMB 785 Ackland Hill Road, 
CHERRY GARDENS SA 5157 

 

Phone 8388-2018 or 0412 392 171 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STEVENS & ANDREW 
Certified Practising Accountants 
Registered Company Auditors 

 

Does your club, association, trust 
account or super fund need 

auditing?  
 

Ironbank local Craig Stevens can 
assist. With more than 20 years 

experience in the accounting 
profession, we can help meet your 

audit compliance obligations. 
 

Contact - Craig Stevens 
Phone: 8392 8706 

craigs@afscompliance.com.au 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Phone Therese on… 
 

8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Phone Therese on… 
 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 

 

 

 

 

 

FACE PAINTING 

 

  Parties 

 Promotions 

  Any special 
occasion 

  For all ages 
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                         Your Local 

          Massage  

         Therapist 

 

LAWRENCE MUZZATTI 
 

(MEMBER ATMS, BAA, BTAA) 
 

For Therapeutic Massage,  Remedial Massage, 
Shiatsu,   Bowen Technique 

 
Rebates for most Health Funds 

Gift Vouchers available 
 

Telephone 8270 -1206  Mobile 0408 011 206 
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A family operated business that 
takes pride and care in being 
committed to giving 
professional service at a most 
competitive price.  
 

• Our professional trained team 
can assist you with a trouble free 
relocation. 
 

• Household removals  
 

• Local, country and interstate  
 

• Office and commercial 
relocations  
 

• Secure storage facilities  
 

• Free quotes  
 

• Insurance 

 

Antiques are our speciality 
 

Absolute care is taken with your 
possessions - safe, reliable and 

secure. 

 

Phone: (08) 8326-5333 
Fax:(08) 8326-3962 

Email: delco@bigpond.net.au  

 

RJS HOME & GARDEN 
 

General maintenance  

& handyman jobs 

Woody weed control 

Proficient in most trades 
 

Skills include: paving, tiling, 

painting, storm water and roofing 

repairs etc. 

No job too small. 
 

James Russell 
Phone (08) 8388-2560 

Mobile: 0430 208 860 

 
 

 

 
 

                                                   TANDEM TIPPER HIRE                SKID STEER LOADER 
 

       TRACKLOADER           GENERAL EARTHMOVING AND EXCAVATION              EXCAVATOR 
 

STILL AVAILABLE FOR WORK IN THE CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

* House sites     * Horse Arenas    * Driveways    * Tennis Courts 

* Tank and Shed Sites    * Fire Tracks   * Surplus Filling Removed 
 

                                 Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 or 0413 280 513                         Lic. No. SR41157 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

        ISOBEL REDMOND MP 
                 Member for Heysen 

 

 

        If you have any local or State issues 
                please contact my office 
 

 

10/14 Druids Ave Stirling 5152 
     Telephone:     8339 5077 
     Facsimile:       8339 6817 

 

            Email: heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au 
 

 




 

For all your 
Tyre & Battery needs 

 

Contact  Peter Frith 
Phone (08) 8388-2263 
Mobile 0429 690 726 

 

frithautomotive@bigpond.com 
 

443 Frith Road 
Corner of Mahar and Frith Roads, 

CHERRY GARDENS SA 51575157 
 

 

BRADBROOK 
CONSTRUCTIONS 

 
YOUR LOCAL BUILDER 
LICENCE NO. GL121159 

[ M.B.A. Member ] 

 
General Building, Pergolas & 

Verandahs, Heritage Restorations 
Alterations & Additions. 

 

COMPETITIVE RATES 
 

Phone Brian on 0419 828 209 
 

563 Ackland Hill Rd, Coro East 

 

mailto:delco@bigpond.net.au
mailto:heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au
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  

 

 
 
 
 
 

BACKHOE HIRE 
 
 

 

 Earthmoving 
 Excavating  
 Driveways 
 Trenching 
 Shed & Tank Sites 
 Footings 
 Soakage Trenches 
 Stumps Removed 

 

JEFF BURTON 
 

Vicks Road,  
Cherry Gardens 

 

PHONE: 8388-2268 
 

Mobile:  
0410 533 268 
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          Dr Greg Rodda BVMS, BSc 
          Dr Roxanne Harvey BVetMed MRCVS 
          Dr James Roberts BVSc (Hons), BSc (Hons) 

 

  “Providing professional, friendly care to  all creatures great and small” 
 

  Incorporating our “Woofs and Whiskers” pet grooming and “Meadows Mews” cat boarding. 
 

           Special interest in Equine Dentistry and Reproduction including Frozen & Chilled Artificial Insemination 
 
 

Please visit our web site www.meadowsvet.com.au or  
find us on Facebook www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre  

Email: admin@meadowsvet.com.au  
 

2 Battunga Rd Meadows SA 5201     PHONE 8388-3455 
 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE AVAILABLE 
 

 

 Emilis Prelgauskas 

architect  

108 Cherry Gardens Road 

0415 631 713  

your property reviewed for  
energy and water saving 

  

BEEF FOR ONLY $7.00/KG 
 

¼, ½ or even a whole animal 
Delivered free of charge 

Labelled and packed 2-4 serves 
 

Grass fed cattle –  
Hormone Free 

 

Beef on the Hoof 
0457 307 848 

beefonthehoof@bigpond.com  
 

 
Geoff Cook 

Hoof trimming & Holistic Horse 

Care 

Coromandel East  

Mob: 0422 445 855 
 

 

Rochelle’s Nails 
& Beauty 

 

Using only the best quality 
products. Artistic Acrylic and Gel. 

Fully certified nail technician. 
Home based in Cherry Gardens 

 
Rochelle Buckle 

0409 500 032 
 

http://www.meadowsvet.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre
mailto:admin@meadowsvet.com.au
mailto:beefonthehoof@bigpond.com
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 CHERRY GARDENS 
PLUMBING 

 

Your Local Plumber 

 
 

* All Plumbing Work 
* Blocked Drains 
* Hot Water 
* Gas Fitting 
* Burst Pipes 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Lic. 1284 
 

 

Phone Stephen Wood 
On 8388-2028 or 

Mobile 0419 807 611 
 

 
 

 
 

PARTY SHOP 24/7 (PREVIOUSLY THE PARTY SUPERSTORE BRIGHTON) 
 

▪   Helium Balloons     ▪   Themed Party Supplies 

▪   Licensed Party Supplies   ▪   Costume Accessories 

▪   Corporate Events 

▪   Coloured Disposable Tableware  
 

We offer a Delivery Service 
 

STORE LOCATION 
449 Brighton Road, Brighton SA 5048       Phone: 8296-4999 

 

OPEN 7 DAYS or shop online at www.partyshop247.com.au 
Email:  tania@partyshop247.com.au  

 

“if we are not open in store we are open online” 
 

Party with us 24/7 on Facebook and twitter – partyshop247aus 
 

 

 
 

http://www.partyshop247.com.au/
mailto:tania@partyshop247.com.au
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SPECIALISING IN – 
 

GENERAL EARTHWORKS, FOOTINGS & FOUNDATIONS, CONCRETING OF SHEDS AND 
DRIVEWAYS 

 

 
 

TRACKED SKID STEER,  BOBCAT,  EXCAVATORS &  TANDEM TIPPER 
 

 

 

LOCAL TO CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

                                               PHONE   SCOTT on 8270 – 8270                         BLD232706 
 

 

 

 

Dependable Cabinetry 
 
 

 

Fully Licensed and Insured Cabinet 
Maker 

 

 Kitchens 

 Laundry/Bathrooms 

 Wardrobes 

 Cupboards 
 

New…Refurbishments…Repairs 
 

Free Quotes 
GREG BARTEL 

Ph: 8370 8957 Mob: 0438 240 863 
 

 

112 Upper Sturt Rd, Upper Sturt 5156 
ABN 78152 180 496   

LICENSED BLD 175 769 

 

 

 

 

AQUARIUS 
 

WINDOW CLEANING 
 

 SHOPS 

 OFFICES 

 HOMES 
 
 

LOCAL & RELIABLE 
 

Phone GARY on: 
 

0438 693 104 
or 8270-6038 
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HANDY FRIDGE LIST 

 
 

Architect – Emilis Prelgauskas – 0415 631 713 

Backhoe Hire – Jeff Burton – 8388-2268 or 0410 533 268 

Beef On The Hoof - 0457 307 848 beefonthehoof@bigpond.com 

Bobcat,  Excavator & Tipper Hire – Moons Earthworks – 8270-8270 or 0421 376 960 

Builder – Bradbrook Constructions - 8388-2000 

Cabinetry – Greg Bartel – 8370-8957 or 0438 240 863 

Certified Practicing Accountants – Stevens & Andrew - Registered  Company Auditors – 8392-8706 

Cherry Chatter Advertising Rates – Email cherrychatter@yahoo.com for current rates 

Chimney & Flue Cleaning – Hills Clean Sweep – Phone Jason Tait on 0409 868 144 www.sweep.net.au  

Conveyancer – June Hoskin – 8221-5225 or 0417 871 607 

Counselling – Ilona Potter 0407 398 231 Website  www.esperancecounselling.com  Blackwood 

Earthmoving & Excavation – Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 

Earthmoving (Light), Trenching, Post holes etc - Kym - Dig It Kanga Services - 0428 883 596 

Electrician – Ampelec – 0406 006 248 

Electrical Contractors - Carling Electrical - Mobile 0404 652 862 www.carlingelectrical.com  

Equipment Hire – Blackwood Hire - 8370-2488 

Face Painting – Therese – 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 

Feed, Seed & Fertiliser Supplies  - Sandersons Grain & Fodder Ph  8270-2173 Fax 8270-6061 

Fencing – Rejuvenate Fencing & Agri Services – Geoff Phelps – 0429 876 071 

Furniture Removalists – Delco Removals – 8326-5333 

Gardening, Landscaping, Handyman – Chris’ Gardening Service 0415 842 374 

Gifts & Homewares – French Wish – 0427 181 901 E: frenchwish@hotmail.com.au  Eden Hills 

Hairdresser -  Ciba Hair & Beauty 175 Main Rd, Blackwood Phone 8278-6844 

Hall for Hire – Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall – 8270-2232 

Home Maintenance – RJS Home & Garden - James Russell – 8388-2560 or  0430 208 860 

Horse Hoof Trimming & Holistic Care – Geoff Cook – Coromandel East. Phone - 0422 445 855 

Jewellers – Wishart Jewellers – Phone:8295-1345 Fax:8376-0160 Email wishartjewellers@bigpond.com    

Kitchen Ideas by Traditional Woodworks Phone: 0418 814 197 or email ferdi@solution4u.com.au  

Lawyer - Kruse Legal – Call Darren on 8278 1779 www.kruselegal.com.au Free initial, no obligation appt 

Local Councillors – See advertisement in newsletter 

Massage Therapist – Lawrence Muzzatti – 8270-1206 or 0408 011 206 

Mayor of Onkaparinga – Lorraine Rosenberg – 0458 141 091 lrosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au  

Member of Parliament – Heidi Harris – Liberal for Fisher – 0488 026 448 heidiharris@sa.liberal.org.au   

Member of Parliament – Isobel Redmond - 8339 5077 Fax: 8339 6817 

Member of Parliament  - Jamie Briggs – 8398-5566 www.jamiebriggs.com.au  

Nails & Beauty – Rochelle Buckle – Cherry Gardens Phone - 0403 500 032  

Naturopath – Gillian Perchard BA Adv ND DBM member CMA  – 8270-1507 or  0430 519 022 

NEDS – Variety Retailers - Visit www.neds.net.au for your nearest store. 

Outdoor Home Improvements – Steve Bowden – 8388-2018 or 0412 392 171 

Painter & Decorator -  David J O’Ryan – 8278-4364 or 0415 347 329 davidoryan@msn.com  

Party Shop 24/7 – Phone Brighton 8296-4999 www.partyshop247.com.au E: tania@partyshop247.com.au  

Pet Care – Happy Pets - 8358-6560 or 0405 775 250 

Photography Services – PhD Photography – Paul Heck 0410 470 309 www.phdphotography.com.au  

Pre School – Aberfoyle Park – Hub Drive 8270-2595 or Taylors Rd  8370-6475 www.hubpre.sa.edu.au 

Plumber  - Stephen Wood - 8388-2028 or 0419 807 611 

Plumbing – Free Flow Plumbing – 8270-8766 or 0438 314 122 

Primary School – Scott Creek Primary – To contact the Principal, Sue phone 8388-2251 

Printing – Black Cat Printing & Stationery – P 8370-3344 F 8370-2800 David@bcps.net.au  

Real Estate – Harcourts – 8278-4222 or blackwood@harcourts.com.au  www.blackwood.harcourts.com.au    

Real Estate – Harris Real Estate – 8278-1322 or check out individual Agents mobile numbers 

Solar Energy Systems – BRAEMAC -  Mark – 8275-0100 0413 122 120 www.braemacenergy.com.au  

Stables & Sheds – Lance Hart - 8388-3516 or 0411 551 750 

Trees For Life – 8406-0500 www.treesforlife.org.au  

Veterinary Clinic – Meadows Vet - 8388-3455 or email admin@meadowsvet.com.au  

Window Cleaning – Aquarius – Gary – 0438 693 104 or 8270-6038 

 

mailto:beefonthehoof@bigpond.com
mailto:cherrychatter@yahoo.com
http://www.sweep.net.au/
http://www.esperancecounselling.com/
http://www.carlingelectrical.com/
mailto:frenchwish@hotmail.com.au
http://au.mc1301.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=wishartjewellers@bigpond.com
mailto:ferdi@solution4u.com.au
file:///C:/Users/Vicki/Documents/AA%20CHERRY%20CHATTER%20FOLDER/Advertising/www.kruselegal.com.au
mailto:lrosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au
mailto:heidiharris@sa.liberal.org.au
http://www.jamiebriggs.com.au/
http://www.neds.net.au/
mailto:davidoryan@msn.com
http://www.partyshop247.com.au/
mailto:tania@partyshop247.com.au
http://www.phdphotography.com.au/
http://www.hubpre.sa.edu.au/
mailto:David@bcps.net.au
mailto:blackwood@harcourts.com.au
http://www.blackwood.harcourts.com.au/
http://www.braemacenergy.com.au/
http://www.treesforlife.org.au/
mailto:admin@meadowsvet.com.au

